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Join Purdue Extension-Jennings and Farm Bureau at  
the Jennings Co. Fair for the second annual goose chase!  

Check out the details enclosed. 



Rebekah Barger: bargerr@purdue.edu

What's New with ANR?

Yet another busy month in the world of Jennings County ANR!
 I began the month strong with a Forestry and Natural Resource 
Training for myself out at SEPAC. This education will be beneficial as I
continue to receive consultation calls. The second week of May was filled
with field trip festivities for 3rd graders out at the Muscatatuck National
Wildlife Refuge. The students learned all about Pollinators, The Water
Cycle, Wildlife, Wetlands, and more! It was great to get to see the
students enjoy nature and learn more about the great outdoors that
Jennings County has to offer. Again this year the Boy and Girls Club and I
will have a community garden out at Country Squire Lakes. This year they
have broccoli, cauliflower, tomatoes, many different varieties of peppers,
corn, watermelon, cantaloupe, squash, and zucchini. The kids this year
look forward to the watermelons and cantaloupes the most. It is great to
watch the kids learn where their food comes from and how to grow it
themselves. I look forward to many more days spent in the garden
learning and growing! The Boys and Girls Club members also got to try
something out last week that we hadn't done last year. They got to go
fishing! This was an experience that was 
equally as entertaining for me as it 
was for them. Not only did they catch fish, 
but some also caught a couple of different 
species of turtles, one member even caught a
massive bullfrog! Had it been frog season, I would 
have shown them a delicacy that they may not 
have tried before! They are very excited about 
their next fishing trip. They hope to go fishing
 every other week this summer. I hope to catch
 some bigger fish, and maybe a few of those frogs
 so the kids can see another side of fishing! I hope everyone is excited
about the fair and is looking forward to the Grilled Cheese Cook-Off and
2nd Annual Goosechase!
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June Garden Calendar
Lawns, Woody Ornamentals, and Fruits
Prune spring-flowering shrubs after blooms fade.

Apply fungicide to prevent and control black spot on roses.

Water newly planted trees and shrubs. Water deeply every seven to 10 days
when rain is lacking.

Remove faded flowers and seed pods on lilac and other spring-flowering
shrubs.

Many fruit trees experienced freeze damage to flower buds, but a few trees
may still have some fruit set. In a normal year if there is a heavy crop, don’t be
alarmed by a June drop of some fruit. It is a natural thinning process for most
trees to prevent excessive loads, although there might not be as much to thin
this year. If your trees did manage to set a heavy crop, thin the remaining fruit
or prop up heavy branches to avoid breakage. Most fruit should be spaced 6 to
8 inches apart on a branch.

Mow grass regularly but mow high. Unless excessive, leave lawn clippings on
the lawn.

To keep the lawn green and growing, water as needed to supply a total of 1 to
1.5 inches of water per week. If left unwatered, lawns will turn brown and
become dormant during extended hot, dry spells, but will green up again
when conditions are more favorable.

Indoor Plants and Activities

Indoor plants will require more frequent watering and fertilizing as they
increase their summer growth.

You can move houseplants outdoors to a shady location, but pay close
attention to their watering needs.

Cut garden flowers for indoor beauty. Recut the stems again just before
placing in water. Add a floral preservative, and change the solution frequently.

Root cuttings of houseplants and garden plants to increase your collection or
share with a friend.

Flowers, Vegetables, and Small Fruits

Discontinue harvesting asparagus and rhubarb around mid-June to allow
foliage to develop and store carbohydrate reserves for next year’s harvest.
Fertilize after last harvest and water as needed to promote healthy growth.

Mulch to control weeds and conserve soil moisture after soil has warmed. You
can use many materials, including straw, chopped corncobs, bark chips,
shredded paper, and grass clippings.
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Ag & Natural Resources
June Garden Calendar Continued

Blanch (exclude light from) cauliflower when heads are just 2 inches in 
diameter. Tie leaves up and over the developing head.

Control weeds. They’re easier to pull when they are still young.
Start seeds of cabbage, Brussels sprouts, broccoli, and cauliflower for fall
garden transplants.

Plan now for your Halloween pumpkin. Determine the days to harvest for the
particular cultivar you want to plant (usually on the seed packet) and count
backward to determine the proper planting date.

Harvest spring plantings of broccoli, cabbage, and peas.

Remove cool-season plants, such as radish, spinach, and lettuce, because they
will bolt (that is, form seed stalks) and become bitter during hot summer
weather.

Continue planting carrots, beans, and sweet corn for successive harvests.

For staked tomatoes, remove suckers (branches that form where the leaf joins
the stem) while they are 1 to 1.5 inches long to allow easier training. No need to
remove suckers on caged plants.

Remove the spent blooms of peony, iris, delphiniums after they fade.
Pinch the shoot tips of chrysanthemums, impatiens, petunias, and coleus to
promote bushier growth.

Remove the tops of spring-flowering bulbs only after they have yellowed and
withered.
Continue planting gladiolus for a succession of bloom.

Pick strawberries from the garden.

Protect ripening strawberries from birds by covering with netting.

Supplement natural rainfall (as needed) to supply a total of 1 to 1.5 inches of
water per week to the garden.
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Jennings ANR Services
Soil Sample and Testing:
Jennings Co. Extension Office offers soil sample bags and test forms 
for sample submission. We have a soil probe available to borrow.  
Office hours are Monday-Friday, 8am-4pm

Plant and Bug Identification:
If you need a plant, weed, or bug identified, bring it to our office and
Rebekah Barger, our ANR Educator, should be able to assist you with
that. Please call ahead at 812-352-3033 to make sure Rebekah is in the
office and available to assist you. You can always take some photos of the
specimen and email those to Rebekah for ID as well
at bargerr@purdue.edu



Deidre Wagster: dwagster@purdue.edu

ServSafe Food Manager

Reading Made Fun

Reading Made Fun: Summer Edition at the Jennings Co. Fair!
Come and join us at the Jennings County Fair
on Kiddie Day, Wednesday, June 14 at 2:00 PM in
the Open Showcase Building for a special
summertime reading with our Extension friend,
Miss Beth and take a FREE book home (while
supplies last)!
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*Upcoming Training*
Tuesday, July 18, 2023

Purdue Extension Office
Registration 8:15 AM

Training begins at 8:30 AM
Exam immediately following 

Who needs Food Manager Certification?
Retail food establishments in Indiana must
obtain an ANSI-accredited Food Manager
certification, such as ServSafe Food
Protection Manager. Retail food
establishments may include restaurants,
food trucks, school cafeterias, hospitals, etc.

Please see the attached flyer for more details. Register online by July 10th.

Registration link: https://cvent.me/LLRqxB

Thank you to all of our amazing reading volunteers for a
wonderful 2022-2023 Reading Made Fun program!  

Over 2000 books!
This program was made possible thanks to a competitive
grant provided by the Jennings County Community
Foundation. Thank you JCCF for the $5000 in funds in
order to purchase over 2,000 books for 340 youth!

And a final thanks to the Columbia Club and other sewers for
providing each youth with their own special Puppy Pillow to snuggle
up with a book all summer long! 
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May Community Connections
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18 second graders in Ms.
Galloway's class at Hayden

Elementary learned about the
importance of eating a

rainbow of fruits and
vegetables each day.  On Day

2, they got to taste test
different items from each of
the MyPlate food groups that
included edamame, brussel

sprouts, fresh pineapple,
swiss cheese and 100% whole

grain wheat bread.

Deidre spent an afternoon at Martinrea
sharing some summer healthy hacks and a

homemade hummus dip with their
employees. If you'd like your own summer

health hack packet, swing by the Extension
Office to pick one up!

JCMS students in Mrs. Boggs Ag Classes had back to back programs with Jeff and
Deidre. Day 1 was spent on Brenda the Blenda Bike whipping up pineapple or mango
smoothies with a physical activity and wellness lesson. Day 2 started with a healthy

summer snack of homemade hummus with healthier alternative "dippers" (fresh
veggies and whole wheat options) and then a How to Build a Healthy Salad lesson.
Students then made a fresh salad with lettuce from their grow towers, a variety of

fresh veggies to try with a greek low fat ranch and simple vinaigrette dresings .



Nutrition Education Program Updates
Hi all!
I hope everyone is enjoying the sun and warmer weather. Our office has been working
hard to prepare for the Jennings County Fair coming up in a few weeks. As we approach
the summer, I encourage everyone to get out enjoy your favorite physically active
hobbies! It’s a great time for walking, swimming, gardening, tennis, basketball...you
name now’s the time to enjoy it!

Here’s an update of what has and will be happening with the Nutrition Education
Program in Jennings County recently:

1. The Jennings County 4-H Council is leading the charge on the Stock the Trailer food
drive! To collect food and raise funds during the county fair, you can donate food to get
your favorite community leader to kiss a pig or donate money to nominate a friend to
show an animal at the fair. This food and money collected will benefit Good Samaritan
Food Pantry, Jennings County Coordinating Council, and St. Vincent de Paul. 

2. The Bike & Pedestrian Master Plan is officially part of the Jennings County
Comprehensive Plan. In their meeting on Thursday, May 18th the plan was given its final
approval by the Jennings County Commissioners. To celebrate, the Local Advisory
Committee for the plan is hosting a reception at the Jennings County Historical Society
on Thursday, June 8th from 4:30pm-6pm. Come join us to hear more about the plan!

3. June’s Walk with a Doc will be held on Friday, June 16th at 4pm at Tripton Park in North
Vernon. Come join Dr. Jen Stanley and Dr. Dashrath Gautam to hear about the health
topic of the month and enjoy a walk with others.

4. The Connection IN Health community assessment has begun in Jennings County. For
those who don’t know, this is an opportunity to provide feedback through a survey or
interview with a group that provides assistance on public health efforts throughout the
state of Indiana. In September, we’ll have meetings to hear about the information they
collect and then the chance to decide how to use $10,000 in our community to address
chronic disease prevention. So stay tuned on that!

5. Summer Walks 2 Jennings start this month the week of June 18th!! Check out the
information on the next few pages to see where we will walk on Tuesdays, Thursdays
and Saturdays all summer long.

If you’re interested by this work or know someone who is, contact our office or email me
at jeffwalker@purdue.edu. Many groups in our community are looking for people willing
to work to Jennings County a healthier place. I’d be happy to connect you with one of
those efforts!

 Healthfully yours, 
 Jeff Walker
 Community Wellness Coordinator
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Jeff Walker: jeffwalker@purdue.edu

mailto:jeffwalker@purdue.edu


Connections IN Health
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                     in community funding will be given at the
end of our efforts and you can help by sharing your

input in this 2 minute survey!

$10K
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